
Portland Children’s Levy
Allocation Committee Meeting Minutes 

June 2, 2014 1:30 p.m.
Location: Portland City Council Chambers
The full record of the meeting may be viewed on the Portland Children’s Investment Fund website: www.portlandchildrenslevy.org. 
Attending: Mitch Hornecker, Marissa Madrigal, Dan Saltzman (Chair), Serena Stoudamire-Wesley, Julie S. Young 
Welcome/introduction of Allocation Committee and Children’s Levy staff

Saltzman: Today we will be making investment decisions on early childhood, foster care, and child abuse prevention and intervention programs.
Early Childhood Grants

Meg McElroy explained the application process.

Lisa Pellegrino: We learned of an error in the process. I had thought that Lynchwood Elementary School was not in the City of Portland. I have learned that it is in the City of Portland. One of the applications in early childhood requested funding for that site and staff had recommended against funding that site. Meg will mention ways to address that error in the funding decisions today.

McElroy: There are $242,405 in funds left from last week. Staff would like to know how you intend to allocate those funds. Would you like to apportion the funds now?

Madrigal: I would like to go through all three sections, allocate the funds we already have and then see where we end up.

Saltzman: That sounds like a good way to go.

McElroy: You have some choices around funding services at elementary schools. Since staff did not recommend funding Lynchwood, we would like you to have the option to fund that site. It would be helpful if you decided which provider would serve Shaver Elementary as well.

Young: I would appreciate staff reflections on the choice of provider.

McElroy: Latino Network scored highly and is a culturally specific provider. Metropolitan Family Service has an established relationship with Shaver as they run the SUN program there. MFS costs about twice as much as Latino Network to serve Shaver. There was nothing that the school district said that prefers one provider over another.
Saltzman: It seems like we want to serve 7 schools with the early childhood programs. The question is which provider will serve Shaver.

Young: As long as we are assured that Latino Network will provide quality services, I suggest we fund that provider at Shaver.

Stoudamire-Wesley: I propose that we have Latino Network serve Shaver and have Metropolitan Family Service serve Lynchwood.

McElroy: You have allocated more than the original amount in this area. How would you like to handle that?

Stoudamire-Wesley: Given that we have $242,000 from the last meeting, I suggest we wait and review the situation after we have allocated funds in the other two areas.
The Committee decided on the following early childhood grants:

	Early Childhood
	 
	 

	Grantee Agency
	Program
	 Grant Amount 
	 Strategy 

	Albina Head Start
	Early Head Start
	 $      1,400,000 
	 35% Home Visiting  65% Preschool Experiences 

	Friendly House
	Preschool
	 $          190,000 
	 Preschool Experiences 

	Hacienda CDC
	Portland Niños
	 $          460,000 
	 Home Visiting 

	Immigrant & Refugee Community Organization
	Child & Parent Success
	 $          760,000 
	 Home Visiting 

	Impact Northwest
	Parent Child Development Services
	 $          530,000 
	 Home Visiting 

	Latino Network
	Juntos Aprendemos
	 $          750,000 
	 Preschool Experiences 

	Metropolitan Family Service
	Ready, Set, Go
	 $          245,000 
	 Preschool Experiences 

	Morrison Child & Family Center
	Early Childhood Mental Health Consultation
	 $      1,450,000 
	 EC Mental Health 

	Morrison Child & Family Center
	Listos para Aprender
	 $      1,050,000 
	 Home Visiting 

	Mt Hood Community College
	Early Head Start
	 $          877,000 
	 Home Visiting 

	Native American Youth & Family Center
	Early Childhood Program Services
	 $          450,000 
	 Home Visiting 

	Neighborhood House
	Early Oregon Pre-Kindergarten
	 $          880,000 
	 Home Visiting 

	Peninsula Children's Learning Center
	Early Childhood Education
	 $          460,000 
	 Preschool Experiences 

	Portland Public Schools
	Head Start
	 $          820,000 
	 Preschool Experiences 

	 
	Early Childhood Total
	 $    10,322,000 
	 


Foster Care Grants

Lisa Hansell: We will go through the list in agreement order. 

Hornecker: I will stand aside on the New Avenues for Youth decision since I am on the board.

Madrigal: I suggested a lower level of funding for New Avenues for Youth since it is a new program and many current Levy programs have seen reductions in funding.
Madrigal: I recommended funding the NAYA foster care program at the current service level of $835,000. Native American children are overrepresented in the foster care system. I would like to see this program funded at the higher level.

Stoudamire-Wesley: I agree with Chair Madrigal that we ought to fund NAYA at a higher level. 

Hansell: My understanding is that there are some changes to the program.

Hornecker: My understanding is that staff has some concerns about historical usage of the program. 

Hansell: Staff recommended funding at $685,000. Service levels in the proposed grant are lower than in the current grant. 

Madrigal: I remain concerned about cutting funding on the NAYA grant.

Vote on NAYA foster care grant at $633,309

Aye:
Hornecker, Saltzman, Stoudamire-Wesley, Young
Nay:
Madrigal
Young: I recommend we allocate $200,000 to Boys and Girls Aid
Stoudamire-Wesley: I recommend we fund it at $150,000

Saltzman: I would like to fund them at $150,000 and consider raising it later.

The Committee decided on the following foster care grants:
	Foster Care
	 
	 

	Grantee Agency
	Program
	 Grant Amount 
	 Strategy 

	Boys & Girls Aid
	Permanency Recruitment Project
	 $          150,000 
	 Permanency 

	Friends of the Children
	Friends of the Children  
	 $          429,946 
	 Academic Support 

	Impact Northwest
	Safe & Together
	 $          616,146 
	 Permanency 

	Janus Youth Programs
	Insights Teen Parent Program ECHO
	 $          475,000 
	 60% Transition Support 40% Permanency 

	Native American Youth & Family Center
	Foster Care Program
	 $          633,309 
	 40% Transition
 60% Permanency 

	New Avenues for Youth
	Avenues to College
	 $          350,000 
	 Academic Support 

	Self Enhancement, Inc.
	Foster Care Program
	 $          645,000 
	 50% Academic 
50% Transition 

	Youth, Rights & Justice
	School Works
	 $          525,000 
	 Academic Support 

	 
	Foster Care Total
	 $      3,824,401 
	 

	
	
	
	


Child Abuse Prevention & Intervention Grants

Lisa Hansell: At the May 19th meeting, testimony expressing concern that the staff list of programs recommended for funding did not include any culturally specific programs for African Americans. Staff shares the concern about the lack of culturally specific child abuse prevention and intervention services for African American families, a population overrepresented in the child welfare system. Staff has raised this issue in annual data reports which show that a smaller percentage of African-American and Native American children are served in Levy funded child abuse prevention/intervention programs as compared to the percentage of these populations in the foster care population. 

Staff did not recommend funding the only applicant in the child abuse prevention/intervention program area proposing to provide culturally specific services for African Americans because the program was focused on parent involvement in education success rather than on child abuse prevention/intervention.  Because of the on-going concern regarding this gap in services, staff felt compelled to offer some additional options for the committee to consider:
Option A is to set aside some of the funding in this program area to fund culturally specific child abuse prevention and intervention services for African Americans, and run a separate funding process to award the funds. 

Option B is to award conditional funding to SEI, the applicant that proposed culturally specific services for African Americans, to provide culturally specific services that align with the best practice standards in child abuse prevention and intervention. 
Exercising either of these options would allow the Levy to address an existing service gap now rather than waiting until the next Levy funding process.
I am hoping the committee will determine an amount for child abuse prevention and intervention to African American children and then choose the process for granting those funds.
Saltzman: I propose we set aside $350,000 for those services.

Hansell: Three of five of you are in favor of a new RFI. Two of five of you are in favor of a conditional award for SEI. 

Stoudamire-Wesley: Are there other agencies that do this kind of work with the African-American population?

Hansell: This was an open process, and if there were other organizations that could provide these services, there was nothing to prevent them from applying. There was one other culturally specific organization that applied in this area, but they did not meet the minimum score requirements.

Young: I think there is value in putting out a new RFI and giving the opportunity for other organizations to apply.

Stoudamire-Wesley: I do not see a good reason to invite more proposals when they did not apply the first time around.

Madrigal: I have some concern about going out for another RFI, when SEI’s application scored highly. This is a tough process, but I think we are limited in our choices. There could have been discussion with SEI before we got to this point. I am uncomfortable with going back out when SEI scored well and has a proven track record.

Hornecker: I have some discomfort that we are proposing treating this program differently than other programs in this process. I prefer going out for a new RFI.

Madrigal: In other areas, we funded high scoring applications, but in the case of SEI we did not.

Stoudamire-Wesley: I agree. The application scored high, but was not funded.

Pellegrino: We did not recommend high scoring applications that did not fit with the strategy. That is the reason for staff not recommending this application.

Saltzman: I am going to join the call for a new request for investment. I feel confident that SEI and perhaps other organizations can reapply and meet the strategy in a more tailored way. 

I move that we produce a new RFI for child abuse prevention and intervention services to African-Americans in the amount of $350,000 over three years.
Hornecker: Second

Vote on issuing a new RFI for $350,000 for child abuse prevention & intervention services, culturally specific to African Americans
Aye:
Hornecker, Saltzman, Young

Nay:
Madrigal, Stoudamire-Wesley

-----------

Young: Could staff remind us about the details of the NAYA grant proposal.

Hansell: Funding recommendation of $350,000 was based on the per capita cost in the proposal.

Vote on $450,000 for NAYA Child Abuse Prevention & Intervention Grant
Aye:
Saltzman, Young, Madrigal, Stoudamire-Wesley
Nay:
Hornecker
-----------

Stoudamire-Wesley: I move we fund Lifeworks NW Children’s Relief Nursery at $1.175 million

Madrigal: Second

Vote on $1,175,000 for Lifeworks NW Children’s Relief Nursery 

Aye:
Madrigal, Stoudamire-Wesley

Nay:
Hornecker, Young, Saltzman

Saltzman: I move that we fund them at $1.3 million.
Hornecker: Second

Vote on $1,300,000 for Lifeworks NW Children’s Relief Nursery 

Aye:
Hornecker, Young, Saltzman 

Nay:
Madrigal, Stoudamire-Wesley

----------

Young: I propose we fund VOA Home Free at $150,000.

Stoudamire-Wesley: I propose we fund VOA Home Free at $307,500, which is the average.

Saltzman: Second

Young: It is a wonderful program. I am concerned that it does not fit the strategies. I like to see our programs working on more of a sustained relationship. It is more of a child care setting. 
Vote on $307,500 for VOA Home Free 

Aye:
Hornecker, Saltzman, Madrigal, Stoudamire-Wesley

Nay:
Young

Young: I move we fund the Salvation Army PCIP at $287,500.

Madrigal: Second

Hornecker: I am not uncomfortable with the motion, but would prefer splitting the dollars 2 to 1 between the two programs. 

Madrigal: Could we do a 1% reduction of all previous grants?

Saltzman: We could also reduce the early childhood grants by 1%.

Madrigal: It might be less painful if all Levy programs got a half a percent or 1%. I am concerned that the only reason we are considering drastically reducing these last two grants is because they are at the end of the process.
Young: It seems like we did the same thing to Boys & Girls Aid in foster care.

Saltzman: I would still be interested in increasing Boys & Girls Aid if possible.

Short Recess

Hornecker: I prefer not to see a single percentage reduction to all grants. It hits smaller programs harder. Also, all of our buckets are not equal – different program areas have different amounts of funding.

Saltzman: Maybe we could graduate the amounts based on the award sizes. Smaller awards getting a smaller reduction than larger ones.

Hornecker: I am comfortable splitting what we have left between the two programs we have left.

Kelly: It looks like an across the board cut would need to be about 1.3%.

Hornecker: I propose that we go with roughly a two to one split between the remaining two grants, with a minimum grant to Salvation Army and the balance to VOA Family Relief Nursery.
Saltzman: It sounds like that works for everyone on the Committee.

The Committee decided on the following child abuse prevention and intervention grants:

	Child Abuse Prevention and Intervention
	 
	 

	Grantee Agency
	Program
	 Grant Amount 
	 Strategy 

	New Request for Investment for Culturally Specific services for African American children
	New RFI to be published
	 $          350,000 
	 To Be Determined 

	Bradley Angle House
	Family Advocacy Project
	 $          240,000 
	 Parenting 

	Catholic Charities
	Parent Child Involvement Project
	 $          460,000 
	 64% Parenting 
36% Therapeutic 

	Immigrant & Refugee Community Organization
	Refugee & Immigrant CAPI
	 $          450,000 
	 Parenting 

	Janus Youth Programs
	SEEDS
	 $          510,000 
	 Parenting 

	Legacy Emanuel Hospital & Health Center
	CARES NW - Child Abuse Intervention Program 
	 $          560,000 
	 Therapeutic 

	Lifeworks Northwest
	Children’s Relief Nursery
	 $      1,300,000 
	 25% Parenting 
75% Therapeutic 

	Lifeworks Northwest
	Family & Community Alliance
	 $          431,250 
	 Parenting 

	Metropolitan Family Service
	Nurturing Parenting
	 $          290,000 
	 Parenting 

	Native American Youth & Family Center
	CAPI Services
	 $          450,000 
	 Parenting 

	Pathfinders of Oregon
	Center for Family Success
	 $          690,000 
	 Parenting 

	Salvation Army
	Parent Child Involvement Project
	 $          150,000 
	 Parenting 

	Volunteers of America
	Home Free
	 $          307,500 
	 Parenting 

	Volunteers of America
	Family Relief Nursery
	 $          293,522 
	 25% Parenting 
75% Therapeutic 

	 
	Child Abuse Prevention & Intervention Total
	 $      6,482,272 
	 


Saltzman: Thanks to all of my colleagues on the Allocation Committee for your work. Thanks in particular to Marissa Madrigal for her work as County Chair. Thanks also to staff and to providers.
Adjourned 3:30 p.m.
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